
 

 

Report to Bradford on Avon 

Date of Meeting 13/01/2021 

Title of Report Community Youth Grants 

1. Purpose of the report: 
To ask Councillors to consider the following applications seeking funding from the 
Bradford on Avon Area Board.  

Application 
Grant 
Amount 

 

Applicant: Wiltshire Mighty Girls 
Project Title: General Application to support 
Wiltshire Mighty Girls through these 
challenging times. 

£1500.00  

2. Main Considerations 
 
Councillors will need to be satisfied that grants awarded in the 2020/21 year are 
made to projects that can realistically proceed within a year of the award being 
made.  
 
Area Boards have authority to approve Area Grants under powers delegated to them 
by the Cabinet member for Communities, Campuses, Area Boards, Leisure, 
Libraries and Flooding. Under the Scheme of Delegation Area Boards must adhere 
to the Area Board Grants Guidance 2020/2021. 
 
 
Community Youth Grants will contribute to the continuance and/or improvement of 
cultural, social and community activity and wellbeing in the community area, the 
extent and specifics of which will be dependent upon the individual project.  
 
Community Youth Grants give all local community and voluntary groups, Town and 
Parish Councils an equal opportunity to receive funding towards community-based 
projects and schemes.  
 
3. The applications  

Applicant: Wiltshire Mighty Girls 
Project Title: General Application to support 
Wiltshire Mighty Girls through these 
challenging times. 

Amount 
Requested 
from Area 
Board: 
£1500.00 

 

This application meets grant criteria 2020/21. 
 
Project Summary: THIS APPLICATION FORMS PART OF A TRIPLE BID 



TO BOA COUNCIL COL LLEWELLYN PALMER FUND AND BOA Area 
Board. Mighty Girls CIC run after school and holiday weekend workshops 
for girls 7-11 and 11-18. We are a Community Interest Company. The 
school clubs are usually paid for by the parents and via Pupil Premium 
contributions. This creates a small income and any profits from the after-
school club activities are used to fund workshops for girls aged 11-18 in 
Bradford on Avon. Unfortunately, due to COVID-19 all after school clubs 
have been stopped this academic year so our usual income pool has been 
frozen. However, we still need to fund the running costs of the organisation 
and planned workshop events. 
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